
FBYC BRIDGE MEETING APRIL 3, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 

 

Bridge members in attendance: 

Commodore: Bill Stinson 

Rear Commodore: Barrie Austin 

Fleet Captain: Michael Laboon 

Treasurer Kelly Gronholt 

Membership Director: Jack Hutteball 

Roster Chairman: Vern Pittman 

Secretary: Jeanie Browne 

Guest: 

 Jean Pittman 

Old business: None 

     The meeting began with Jean Pittman showing a sample of carpet squares she and Vern used at their 
home. She explained how easy it was to install, and she provided website information for the committee 
to consider in their search for new clubhouse flooring.  Jean also told us of her vast experience painting 
interiors, showed her enthusiasm for painting, and offered to paint the interior of the clubhouse. She 
also left a Sherwin Williams color selection for the committee to use while considering the new wall 
colors. If we use Sherwin Williams she will get us her 30% discount. 

Social events: 

April potluck- Vern and Jean will host. Following dinner Barrie will introduce a long-time friend who has 
been associated with the America’s Cup. His friend will provide a program of his experiences associated 
with the race. 

Opening Day-Bill and Julie Stinson will be in charge. Coast Guard inspections will start at 10:00 AM. We 
will have the usual boat gear swap, burgers ($5.00 charge) with potluck side dishes and desserts, and 
boat tours for those interested. This is a BYOB event. 

Galley flatware- the decision will be postponed until sometime after the galley and clubhouse cleaning 
and updating are completed. 

 

Upcoming Cruises: 

Friday Harbor- Those planning to attend should let Fleet Captain Michael Laboon know so he can let San 
Juan Island Yacht Club how many will be having dinner at their Club. 



Rosario- no report 

SYIYC has invited three boats from our yacht club to join in their Opening Day parade on May 6th. Our 
Commodore and Fleet Captain plan to attend, and possibly our Vice Commodore. 

Fisherman Bay- Michael reported that five or six boats have signed up so far. 

Club cash and budget update: 

There were four no-shows at Spring Fling. Their meals were not pre-paid, so it cost the Club an extra 
$220. The total cost to FBYC was $685.49. The March 31, 2018 ending                                                                                         
balance is $3,153.36. Our FBYC/Condo 18 Liaison Terry Browne has taken FBYC’s request to discontinue 
the internet and cable service to the Condo 18 Board. 

Membership report: 

FBYC has 27 renters and 4 absentee members 

Spring Cleaning: 

Scheduled for Saturday, April 14th, this will include everything from the galley to the shop.  

Recycling plastics and bottles: 

Bill will talk to VC Bob about buying a couple cans we can use for recycling. Volunteers will take the cans 
home to add to their own recycling. 

Part Time Membership: No action taken 

Reaching out to other clubs: 

Barrie has reached out to nine clubs. We have received five firm invitations to join various clubs, 
including the San Juan Island Yacht Club Opening Day parade. Some invitations conflict with our own 
cruising schedule. 

2019 Bridge Candidates: 

It’s time to start thinking about candidates. 

Next meeting: 

Opening Day during the Coast Guard inspection, and then in September. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:05 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeanie Browne, Secretary 

 

 

  



 


